
 

NOTICE OF LOCAL PUBLIC HEARING 
Notice is hereby given that the Kentucky Public Service 
Commission (“PSC”) will hold a local public hearing beginning at 
5:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time on Thursday, December 5, 
2024, at the Floyd County Fiscal Court, 149 S. Central Avenue, 
Prestonsburg, Kentucky 41653.  The purpose of the local public 
hearing is to hear public comments on the issues in PSC Case 
No. 2024-00115 concerning Kentucky Power Company’s 
application to expand its existing demand-side management 
program (the Targeted Energy Efficiency Program) and to 
approve two new demand-side management programs (the 
Home Energy Improvement Program and the Commercial 
Energy Solutions Program).  Kentucky Power has proposed 
these new programs to help customers save money on electric 
bills and use less energy. Recognizing the hardship of rising 
energy costs across the nation and in Kentucky Power’s service 
area, this is one of several ways Kentucky Power is trying to 
help customers save money. 


